
 
 
 
 
DATE: May 28, 2021 
 
TO: Livingston County Board of Commissioners 
 
FROM: Chris Folts  
 
RE: Resolution authorizing a contract to replace asphalt at the West Complex – 

Facility Services Department  
 
 
The West Complex has several parking lots and a main road that are deteriorating and are in 
need of replacing.     
 
Because of the uncertainty of funding due to the pandemic a scaled back budget for 
replacement was listed in the capital replacement plan and approved in the 2021 budget 
at a cost of $120,000.   
 
With the uncertainty of the cost of petroleum products and the economy of scale it only makes 
sense to reintroduce other failing asphalt lots at the West Complex at this time. 
 
The reason for the two contingency funds is there is no accurate historical data of the lots from 
40 years ago so there is no telling what the sub base consist of. Also I’m not confident of other 
unforeseen conditions under the existing lots. 
  
Therefore, Facility Services is requesting that the attached resolution be approved that 
authorizes a contract with Allied Construction in the amount of $232,540 and a contingency of 
$46,544 and any budget transfers necessary to effectuate this project. If you have any 
questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.     
     
 
 
 
 
 


